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Surrey Heath Borough Council 

Surrey Heath House 
Knoll Road 
Camberley 

Surrey GU15 3HD 
Telephone: (01276) 707100 
Facsimile: (01276) 707177 

DX: 32722 Camberley 
Web Site: www.surreyheath.gov.uk 

Department: Transformation 

Division:  Democratic Services  

Please ask for: Andrew Crawford 

Direct Tel: 01276 707139 

E-Mail: andrew.crawford@surreyheath.gov.uk 

    

 

Monday, 8 September 2014 
 

To: The Members of the External Partnerships Select Committee 
(Councillors: Josephine Hawkins (Chairman), Paul Deach (Vice Chairman), 
Glyn Carpenter, Ian Cullen, Tim Dodds, Liane Gibson, David Hamilton, 
Lexie Kemp, Adrian Page, Ken Pedder, Chris Pitt, Ian Sams, Pat Tedder, 
Alan Whittart and John Winterton) 

 
In accordance with the Substitute Protocol at Part 4 of the Constitution, 
Members who are unable to attend this meeting should give their 
apologies and arrange for one of the appointed substitutes, as listed 
below, to attend.  Members should also inform their group leader of the 
arrangements made. 
 
Substitutes: Councillors Bill Chapman, Beverley Harding, Edward Hawkins, 
Joanne Potter, Judi Trow and Vacancy 
 
 

Dear Councillor, 
 
A meeting of the External Partnerships Select Committee will be held at Council 
Chamber, Surrey Heath House on Tuesday, 16 September 2014 at 7.00 pm.  The 
agenda will be set out as below.  

 
Please note that this meeting will be recorded. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Karen Whelan 

 
Chief Executive 
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3  Minutes   
 
To confirm and sign the minutes of the previous meeting, held on 24 June 
2014. 
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4  Declarations of Interest   
 
Members are invited to declare any disclosable pecuniary interests and 
non-pecuniary interests they may have with respect to matters which are 
to be considered at this meeting. Members who consider they may have 
an interest are invited to consult the Monitoring Officer or the Democratic 
Services Officer prior to the meeting. 

 

 

5  Presentations - Surrey Search and Rescue  and The 
Environment Agency   
 

7 - 8 

6  Committee Work Programme   
 

9 - 12 

 



  Minutes of a Meeting of the External 
Partnerships Select Committee held at 
Surrey Heath House, Camberley on 24 
June 2014 

 
+ Cllr Josephine Hawkins - Chairman 
+ Cllr Paul Deach – Vice-Chairman  

 
- Cllr Glyn Carpenter + Cllr Chris Pitt 
+ Cllr Ian Cullen + Cllr Ken Pedder 
+ Cllr Tim Dodds - Cllr Ian Sams 
- Cllr Liane Gibson - Cllr Pat Tedder 
+ Cllr David Hamilton + Cllr Alan Whittart 
- Cllr Lexie Kemp - Cllr John Winterton 
+ Cllr Adrian Page   

+ Present 
- Apologies for absence presented 

 

Substitutes: Councillor Beverley Harding substitute for Councillor Lexie Kemp 
Councillor Judi Trow substitute for Councillor Pat Tedder  

 
01/EP Minutes 

 
The open minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 4 March 2014 
were confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 

 
02/EP Chairman’s Announcements 

 
The Chairman welcomed Inspector Martin Goodwin from the Surrey Heath 
Neighbourhood Police Team and Rob Mills, the Regional Housing Director 
Accent South.  
 

PART I 
(public) 

 

03/EP Crime and Disorder Update 
 

The Committee received an update on community safety/crime and disorder 
in the Borough, based on data compiled by the Force Analysis Unit, but with 
more of a link to how the Neighbourhood Team would be operating in the 
future. 
 
Inspector Martin Goodwin reported that he had spent the previous 7 months 
reviewing neighbourhood policing for the whole of the Surrey Police Force. He 
reiterated the Neighbourhood Team’s priorities, those being to keep people 
safe, being there when people needed them and relentless pursuit of 
criminality. Current objectives included reducing public place violent crime 
and reduce dwelling burglary. 
 

The Force faced a number of challenges which were reflected in 
Neighbourhood Teams, including a reduction in Police Community Support 
Officers, though this had been mitigated by increases in the number of 
constables. 
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Inspector Goodwin reported that he had an excellent team, with leadership 
which tackled blockages, there were further resources which were task-able 
and co-location had proved to be a notable success. 
 
Any potential tasking would be considered against the Team’s priorities and 
agencies would need to share risk and intelligence. Some areas which would 
be priorities for partners, such as fly tipping, would not rank high in force 
priorities, but, as in all partnership arrangements the lead organisation will 
drive issues forward supported by other partners and his team would support 
partners where possible. 
 
In response to Members questions, Inspector Goodwin highlighted the 
following: 
 
(i) Partner Support – There was a need for certain partners to engage 

more in issues. There was a need for Surrey Police, Accent and 
Sentinel to have robust arrangements in place. Whilst support for CIAG 
and JAG was good, there were times when the Police would look for 
lower tolerance levels when dealing with difficult tenants; 
 

(ii) Gypsies and Travellers – The Team had good links with the Council in 
respect of the 2 official traveller sites. The difficulty in the Borough was 
illegal sites. The Police and Borough Council worked closely, dealing 
with anti-social behaviour and moving travellers on from illegal sites. 
There were challenges from close proximity to other areas where 
travellers were also being moved on; 

 
(iii) Drugs – The key target in the Borough was Class A drugs. Whilst the 

Force looked to give users the opportunity to break dependencies and 
come of drugs, such as crystal meths, the main driver was tackling the 
sale and usage of drugs and taking away the proceeds of crime; 

 
(iv) Neighbourhood Watch Meetings – Inspector Goodwin acknowledged 

that there had not been a police presence at the recent meeting of 
Neighbourhood Watch groups from across the Borough. This was 
regrettable, but was the result of a communications error and in no way 
reflected the support that the Neighbourhood Team had previously 
provided and would continue to do in the future; 

 
(v) Police Surgeries – The experience of Police surgeries had been that the 

same people attended with the same single issue representations and 
the numbers attending were extremely limited and not necessarily the 
target audience. As such, the resources allocated were disproportionate 
to the outcomes; and 

 
(vi) Fly tipping in Chobham – Whilst it was recognised that there was a 

significant issue with fly-tipping in Chobham and the Police had assisted 
in a recent enforcement exercise, the lead Authority was the Borough 
Council and fly-tipping was not a top priority for the neighbourhood 
Team. 
 
RESOLVED, that the presentation be noted and that the 
Neighbourhood Inspector be invited to make further presentations 
to future meetings.  
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04/EP Accent Group 
 

Rob Mills, the Regional Housing Director, Accent South gave a presentation 
on the Accent Group, its governance, the work of the Group in Surrey Heath 
and local initiatives/joint working with the Council. 
 
The Accent Group’s structures were functional rather than geographical, with 
3 Directorates and a single Accent Board and Executive, leading to quick and 
clear decision making. 
 
A Regional Customer Services Committee focussed on service delivery, value 
for money, improvements to property management/maintenance and 
influencing local decision making. Councillor Colin Dougan was an active 
member of this committee. 
 
In terms of the Group achievements in 2013/14, Rob Mills reported that 
Accent had launched a national repairs contact centre and five local contact 
centres. New staff structures had been introduced, including “patch based” 
officers and dedicated home ownership officers. 
 
 A number of residents had been recruited to local customer services 
committees and measures were in place to assist residents through welfare 
reforms. In 2013, overall resident satisfaction had been recorded at 79%, with 
77% satisfaction with home quality, 78% on repairs, 61% on listening to views 
and 72% on keeping residents informed. 
  
In terms of its customers, Rob Mills reported that Accent was committed to 
provide a named local housing officer and contact centre, extra help and 
tailored tenancy support and improved services. Greater consistency, better 
use of IT, staff training and a simplified approach to service provision would 
lead to higher quality services. 
 
The Group Business Plan for 2014 and onwards to 2020, aimed to improve 
performance, efficiency and resident satisfaction, improve sustainability, 
growing modestly with an incremental approach to development and re-
investment and securing more funding.   
 
Accent Group was working jointly with partner agencies in Surrey Heath on a 
Joint Housing Register / Allocations policy, temporary accommodation and 
down-sizing projects including the establishment of a ‘Home Swap’ shop.  
 
The Group had jointly funded a Money Advisor with the Borough Council and 
CAB and had worked with a number of partners in St Michaels Ward on 
projects including Community First funding for employment support and the 
development of a multi-use games area (MUGA). 
 
Accent had been heavily involved in the Old Dean Community Group and was 
working closely with the Family Support Team. 
 
The Group had 3,165 properties in the Borough, all of which were tenures. In 
2013/14, there were 392 lettings, with 77 families in temporary 
accommodation and 46 in sheltered housing. Of the evictions during that 
period, 6 had been of single people, 4 were couples and 4 were families. 
Accent had engaged on 2 down-sizing projects, seeking to free up larger 
properties and trigger more movement through temporary accommodation.  
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Accent had actively worked with Job Centres Plus to provide interview 
assessment facilities at Station House, to assist residents’ employment 
prospects. However, the Group reported a number of challenges, including 
the impact of welfare reforms, the lack of new affordable housing and the 
number of vacant garages, many of which were in poor repair. Up to 30 
houses could be built on garage sites that could not be let. 
 
There had been 77 complaints in 2013/14, 40 of which had related to repairs 
and maintenance and 6 complaints had continued to Stage 2 of the Group’s 
complaints procedures. There had been 36 empty properties at year end, of 
which 3 had been unavailable due to major works and targets had been 
missed on rent loss, turnover, repairs and re-let times. Members noted that 
the majority of complaints that they received related response times for 
maintenance. 
 
The vast majority of Accent properties in the South were in this Borough, but 
the Group had previously purchased properties in Thanet. It would now be 
looking to sell those properties and use the capital receipts to develop more 
properties in its core area. 
 
Residents’ concerns over poor communication could be eased by a new 
initiative to engage with people through Facebook and Twitter. 
 
Mr Mills noted concerns about elderly residents in Chobham having fears of 
being moved out of the area in any downsizing process, but stated that 
Accent gave tenancies for life and no resident would be forced to move. The 
development at Windsor Court, which had previously been bed-sit 
accommodation couldn’t be let and had been demolished to create 8 three-
bedroom houses. 
 
In response to Members’ questions on links with the Police and concerns on 
the lack of action taken to tackle anti-social tenants, Mr Mills explained the 
complex processes required for dealing with anti-social residents, areas 
where Accent worked well with the Police and others where he felt that 
Accent could have a greater input. He recognised the critical role of all 
partners in managing risk. 
 

RESOLVED, that the presentation be noted and that the Accent Group 
be invited to provide an update to a future meeting.  

 
05/EP Annual Review of the Work Programmes for 2013/14 for External 

Partnerships Select Committee 
 

The Chairman explained to Members that this and the two scrutiny 
committees would submit a report to the Executive each year, reviewing the 
topics considered during the previous municipal year, indicating lessons 
learnt. 
 
Annex A to the Committee report sought to analyse and evaluate what had 
been achieved in 2013/14 and note some of the key issues and outcomes 
that had resulted.  

 
RESOLVED, that the Table at Annex A to the Committee report be 
submitted to the Executive with the reviews of the Community 
Services and Performance and Audit Scrutiny Committees. 
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06/EP Committee Work Programme 

 
The Committee considered a report on the work programme for the remainder 
of the 2013/14 municipal year.  
 
The Environment Agency and Surrey Search and Rescue had been invited to 
the next meeting and Members agreed to invite Thames Water and Affinity 
Water companies to attend the Committee’s November 2014 meeting.  
 
Whilst recognising synergies between the taxi marshals and the community 
safety theme of the January 2015 meeting, it was considered that the four 
presentations currently scheduled would suffice for that meeting. It was 
agreed that Taxi Marshals should be included as an item for a future meeting. 
 

RESOLVED, that the Work Programme for 2014/15, as attached at 
Annex A to these minutes, be agreed. 

 
 
 
 
 
 CHAIRMAN 
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Annex A  Annex A 

External Partnerships Select Committee Work Programme – 2014/15 
 

 
To be allocated: 
 
Collectively Camberley BID 
EM3 Local Enterprise Partnership 
Taxi Marshals 

 

Date  Topic Presenter/ 
Author 

16 
September 
2014 

1. 

 

Environment Agency TBC 

2. Surrey Search and Rescue TBC 

25 
November 
2014 

1. 
 

2. 

 

Affinity Water 
 
Thames Water 
 

TBC 
 
TBC 

20 January 
2015 

1. Crime and Disorder Update 
 

Inspector 
Goodwin 

2. Police and Crime Panel Cllr Charlotte 
Morley 

3. 

 

Street Angels Peter Caddick 

4. 

 

Your Sanctuary TBC 

3 March 
2015 

1. Surrey Heath Health and Wellbeing Board 
 

TBC 

2. 

 

Frimley Park Hospital 
 

TBC 
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Presentations   Portfolio 

 

Community 

 Ward(s) Affected: n/a 
 

Purpose 

To receive presentations from Surrey  Search and Rescue and the Environment 

Agency 

 

Surrey Search and Rescue  
 

1. Over 2,100 people go missing in Surrey every year. Surrey Search & Rescue 

is a 100% voluntary specialist search team which helps the emergency 

services find missing vulnerable adults and children. 

 

2. With a team of 50+ people and 8 Search Dogs, Surrey Search and Rescue 

are on-call 24 Hours a day, to respond across Surrey and surrounding areas. 

 

3. After an initial training period of 6 months in a nationally recognised Lowland 
Rescue curriculum covering search techniques, casualty care, health and 
safety, communications, navigation and working with the emergency services, 
Team members train at least once a week in locations across Surrey.  
 

4. They are trained to find and give first aid to anyone who is reported missing or 
lost and evacuate them to safety, operating in woodland, farmland, town 
centres and around water, where the emergency services need help and 
manpower. 
 

5. Surrey Search and Rescue is an official member of the UK's Lowland Rescue 
provision, with the same role as Mountain Rescue, Coastguard Rescue and 
the RNLI, amongst others and works closely with neighbouring county teams 
and the National Association. 
 

6. Whilst the main type of call-out that Surrey Search and Rescue face is 
missing persons, they also cover tasks such as water rescues, including 
riverbank, flood and swift water, medical evacuations and technical rescues. 
The Team can also call upon the services of an off-road ambulance. 
 

7. Surrey Search and Rescue is a voluntary specialist team who do not get any 
funding from the government, the police or the council, relying wholly on 
donations to purchase and maintain vital lifesaving equipment, and continue 
to offer the best training to team members. 
 

8. The Committee will receive a presentation from Séamus Kearns, the Surrey 

Search and Rescue Head of Operations.  
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Environment Agency  

 

9. More than two million homes, over five million people and countless 
businesses are currently under threat from flooding. With a changing climate, 
rising sea levels and relentless development, the risk keeps rising. 
 

10. Flood and Coastal Risk Management (FCRM) has always been a big issue for 
the Environment Agency, but now it has centre stage and consumes over half 
of the Agency’s entire annual budget.  

 
11. Following the severe flooding in the summer of 2007, the Environment 

Agency was given new challenges and a broader remit, including coastal 
management overview and erosion mapping responsibilities. 

 
12. From the simplest sluice to the Thames Barrier, from pumping stations to 

earth embankments, the Environment Agency is responsible for 44,500 
structures and 24,000 miles of defences across England and Wales, building 
many new schemes each year.  

 
13. The Environment Agency seeks to constantly improve its flood risk maps and 

24-hour warning systems, working with local authorities, utility companies and 
emergency services to minimise the risk to vital assets like substations, water 
treatment plants, hospitals and fire and police stations.  

 
14. The Agency also worked with planners and developers to prevent ill-advised 

building in high risk areas.  
 

15. The Committee will receive a presentation from Ian Tomes and Doug Hill from 
the Environment Agency’s Flood and Coastal Risk Team. 

 

Proposal 

 

16. It is proposed that the Committee receives each presentation, followed by 
Members’ questions and discussion.  

Recommendation 

17. The Committee is asked to consider the presentations and consider any 
future steps which Members would wish to recommend to the Executive 
and/or Council. 
 

Background Papers: None 

Author: Andrew 

Crawford 

01276 707139 

 e-mail: Andrew.crawford@surreyheath.gov.uk 

Service Head: Richard Payne Executive Head of Corporate  
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Committee Work Programme   Portfolio: 
 

Corporate 

 Ward(s) Affected: n/a 

 

Purpose 

To consider a Committee Work Programme for the 2014/15 municipal year  

 

Background 

1. The External Partnerships Select Committee was appointed by the Council at 
its annual meeting on 15th May 2014 for the period 2014/15.  

2. Part 4 of the Constitution requires the Committee to agree a work programme 
for the municipal year.  

3. The Committee Work Programme will develop through the forthcoming 
municipal year, to meet new demands and changing circumstances. The 
Committee will be expected to review its work programme from time to time 
and make minor amendments as required. 

Work Programme 2014/15 

4. The Committee is scheduled to meet on the following dates in the 2014/15 
municipal year: 

• 25 November 2014 

• 20 January 2015 

• 3 March 2015 

5. The Committee is responsible for the scrutiny of the Health and Wellbeing 
Board and the Police and Crime Panel. It is also the Council’s designated 
Crime and Disorder committee and will therefore receive regular updates on 
community safety in the borough from the Neighbourhood Inspector. 

Proposal 

6. The Committee is asked to consider the proposed work programme, any 
priority required and to give an indication of which issues may need to be 
brought to future meetings. 

7. A work programme for the remainder of 2014/15, as agreed by the Committee 
at the previous meeting, is attached at Annex A.  

8. Invitations have been sent to all of those who the Committee has asked to 
make presentations in this municipal year. Responses are awaited from 
Affinity Water (25 November 2014) and Frimley Park Hospital (3 March 2015). 
The remainder have confirmed attendance. 
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Resource Implications 

9. Resource implications will depend on the issues brought before the 
Committee. The implications both in terms of prior to/during the meeting and 
any resultant work will have to be assessed when individual meetings are 
planned and the Committee decisions are known. 

 

Recommendation 

10. The Committee is asked to consider the work programme for the remainder of 
the 2014/15 municipal year.  

 

Background Papers: None 

Author: Andrew Crawford 01276 707139 
 e-mail: Andrew.crawford@surreyheath.gov.uk 

Head of Service: Richard Payne – Executive Head - Transformation  
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External Partnerships Select Committee Work Programme – 2014/15 
 

 
To be allocated: 
 
Collectively Camberley BID 
EM3 Local Enterprise Partnership 

Date  Topic Presenter/ 
Author 

16 
September 
2014 

1. 

 

Environment Agency TBC 

2. Surrey Search and Rescue TBC 

25 
November 
2014 

1. 

2. 

Affinity Water 
Thames Water 
 

TBC 

20 January 
2015 

1. Crime and Disorder Update 
 

Inspector 
Goodwin 

2. Police and Crime Panel Cllr Charlotte 
Morley 

3. 

 

Street Angels Peter Caddick 

4. 

 

Your Sanctuary TBC 

3 March 
2015 

1. Surrey Heath Health and Wellbeing Board 
 

TBC 

2. 

 

Frimley Park Hospital 
 

TBC 
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